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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 23rd May 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Well done to all those children who took part in the Wall Music Festival brass section on Saturday.  All 4 children, Seb, Abbie, Maisie and Josh played brilliantly and all the players were noted for their great sound.  Sebastian won first place in this section.  Thank you to Mr Sturges for preparing the children and taking them up for the event.
Thank you to all the parents who came to the Prederi and the E-safety meetings here this week.  I do hope that you found these opportunities helpful, not only to see what the children have been experiencing but also to inform you of the latest ICT safety information.

A big thank you to Angie Butler  who this week very kindly donated a wide variety of resources to our school.  I know that we will enjoy using the reading books next year as we introduce French into our curriculum.  The books link to stories written about Giants found in Cornwall and the texts are written in English and French.
Well done to all those children who are reading regularly at home.  Let’s see if we can have 100% star readers for the half term.  Don’t forget to sign your child’s reading record book when you have heard them read.  
Exciting learning happening next half term 
On Monday 2nd June the year 4, 5 and 6 children are fortunate enough to take part in the bike ability training.   If you have not yet brought forms in, this will need to be done to ensure that children will be allowed to participate in this training.  They also must have a cycling helmet.

The year 4, 5 and 6 children have been invited down to work with the pottery teacher at Nancealverne and we will be making our first visit on Wednesday 4th June.  We will be creating a large mural to celebrate Penzance 400 which will be displayed in the bottom entrance.
On Friday 6th June we will be going on an exciting history guided tour of Penzance looking at all the parts of historical significance through Causewayhead and Chapel Street ending at St Mary’s Church.  The tour will be done on foot and so the children need to ensure that they have comfy walking shoes on.  I’m hoping for good weather but please bring a coat just in case.  We will be eating our packed lunch at the end of the tour.  

Filming will be taking place on Saturday 7th June throughout the day.  For those children who have been busy drawing lighthouses, the closing date for the competition is on Monday 2nd June.  Don’t forget you can enter as many times as you wish.

Community notice

Pirates on the Prom – please see the flyer on the notice board for more information about what to wear!!

World Cup Competition

Chartwell’s is holding a “design a strip” competition and the winning entry will win a new football strip for their school. Mandy the cook will choose the best entry from our school which will then be entered against other schools.
World Cup promotion meal Tuesday 17th June Brazil v Mexico game

As you know, St Maddern’s is very pleased to be able to offer a wide range of learning opportunities for the children and during the next half term there are a number of exciting events occurring to inspire and enthuse the children.
June

6th 
 -  School trip Penzance 400 History adventure 9.15-1.00 guided tour of the town

11th  
 -  Music Lab music event (with London Philharmonic Orchestra)

13th 
 -  Trengwainton scarecrow planning morning (TBC)

18th      - Athletics day at Pool athletic meet  (KS2 children)

19th  
 -  Writing day year 5 children

20th 
-  School trip to Eden

24th
-   School trip to East Pool Mine as part of our Penzance 400 topic

28th 
-  Mazey Day celebration

July

3rd 
-  Food tasting session for future school dinner choices

4th 
-  Charity Fayre

7-9th 
-  Residential trip to Porthpean

11th 
-  Trip to Trengwainton to view our scarecrows

14th 
-  School trip to Royal Hall for Cornwall London Philharmonic Orchestra

16th 
-  Go Global Summer Concert

18th 
-  KS1 special treat!!

23rd 
-  Leaver’s assembly 2-3pm
Headteacher’s Award
Faith Charman – being a great ambassador for our school (great caring attitude towards others)
Kelci Prowse being a great maths mentor
Wishing you all a good half term holiday and let’s hope that the sun will shine.
Helen Pearce

Headteacher
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